












































































































































 
TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT – October 3, 2016 

 

1. Flu Shot Clinic - The Northbridge Board of Health and Salmon VNA 
& Hospice will be hosting a Flu Shot Clinic on Tuesday October 4, 
2016 at 9 AM - 11 AM & 4 PM - 6 PM at the Northbridge Senior 
Center. The Flu Shot Clinic is for any Northbridge residents 6 months 
or older. Be sure to bring your insurance cards.  

 
2. Stormwater Coalition Meeting Update - The Stormwater Coalition 

Meeting was held in Holden, which the Director of Public Works 
attended. The EPA regulations are beginning to go into effect. The 
town is currently maintain those requirements. The new stormwater 
regulations will be unfolding over the next 5 years. It appears the 
town will be able to continue to meet those regulations for the 
foreseeable future.  

 
3. International City/County Management Association Conference 

Update - Attended the Annual International City/County 
Management Association Conference (ICMA) last week, which 
included a number of workshops in areas such as energy conservation, 
community policing, economic development, and human resource 
management, along with keynote speakers and vendor opportunities 
for municipal products. 

 
4. Rockdale Youth Center Open House - Attended the open house for 

new Rockdale Youth Center, which is overseen by the Whitin 
Community Center. This facility was previously the St. Peters School 
and was transformed to the new Rockdale Youth Center through the 
cooperation of Federal and State agencies in conjunction with 
donations and a fundraiser by the Whitin Community Center, which 
raised over two hundred and fifty thousand dollars. The facility will 
assist in youth activities and after school programs in the Rockdale 
section of Northbridge.  

 
5. Stretch Code Public Hearing - A Stretch Code public hearing was 

held to inform the public of the building code requirements pending 
the code is successfully passed at Town Meeting. Representatives 
from Massachusetts Department of Energy Resources was in 
attendance to answer questions from the general public.  

 
6. Worcester Regional Transit Authority Ridership Update - An 

update will be provided from CMRPC on activity for the Ridership 
program.  

s. 
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Melissa Wetherbee

From: Nick Burnham <nburnham@cmrpc.org>
Sent: Friday, September 30, 2016 1:18 PM
To: tkozak@northbridgemass.org; ssusienka@northbridgemass.org; Melissa Wetherbee
Cc: Jonathan E. Church; Todd Fontanella; MaryEllen Blunt
Subject: Route A and Route B Ridership - May 2016 to August 2016

Hello, 
 
Below are the ridership statistics for Route A and Route B from May 2016 to August 2016. Please note that Route A was 
extended to serve Linwood Mills and that new route schedules for both Route A and Route B went into effect on Monday, 
June 6, 2016.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Route A highlights are noted below: 
 There was a 32% decrease in total ridership between May and August 2016 (860 passenger trips), versus May 

and August 2015 (1136 passenger trips). There were 86 weekdays of service between the 4 month period in both 
2015 and 2016. 

 Compared to August 2015 (279 passenger trips), there was a 18% ridership decrease in August 2016.There were 
two additional weekdays of service in August 2016 versus August 2015.  

 In FY17 (July 2016-June 2017) year-to-date, there have been 417 passenger trips over a total of 43 weekdays of 
service. In FY16 year-to-date, there were 590 passenger trips over a total of 44 weekdays. FY17 YTD versus 
FY16 YTD, there has been a decrease of 41.5% of ridership on this route. 

 Overall, there appears to be a trend of declining ridership on this route. Since the route launched, ridership has 
fluctuated monthly with periods of increasing ridership, and periods of decreasing ridership. CMRPC staff will 
continue to monitor the route’s performance in the upcoming months to see if ridership figures increase. Initially, 
the service extension to Linwood Mills was anticipated to boost ridership, but has not been reflected in the monthly 
ridership figures yet.  

 
Route B highlights are noted below: 

 There was a 24% increase in total ridership between May and August 2016 (1788 passenger trips), versus May 
and August 2015 (1442 passenger trips). There were 86 weekdays of service between the 4 month period in both 
2015 and 2016. 

 Compared to August 2015 (307 passenger trips), there was a 54% ridership increase in August 2016. There were 
two additional weekdays of service in August 2016 versus August 2015. 

 In FY17 (July 2016-June 2017) year-to-date, there have been 868 passenger trips over a total of 43 weekdays of 
service. In FY16 year-to-date, there were 726 passenger trips over a total of 44 weekdays. FY17 YTD versus 
FY16 YTD, there has been an  increase of 19.5% of ridership on this route. 

 Overall, there appears to be a trend of increasing ridership on this route. Route B provides a longer weekday 
schedule (5:55AM-6:52PM) versus Route A (9:10AM-4:45PM) resulting in more vehicle trips within Northbridge. In 
terms of monthly ridership, there may be a case of Route B passengers taking from Route A, due to both routes 
largely serving the same areas of Northbridge. CMRPC staff will continue monitoring both route’s performance in 
the upcoming months to see if the gap in ridership figures continue to widen.  

 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Best, 
Nick 

Month # of 
Weekdays 

Route A Route B 

May 2016 21 197 502 
June 2016 22 246 418 
July 2016 20 181 394 

August 2016 23 236 474 


